
State President  Dale Decker 

Area 7 Representative  Jerry Stabile 

A non-profit organization for retired men 

MEETS EVERY FIRST TUESDAY, 11:00 AM  

ELKS LODGE NAPA 

  Volume #31 

July 2024 

Website: http://branch149.sirinc2.org 

Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/SIR-Branch-149-1403748883208712/ 

JULY BIG SIR’S MESSAGE 

We had another great turnout at 

our June luncheon meeting with 83 

Sir members in attendance, 2 new 

guest invited by members and 3 

new installed members, Mike 

Quinn, Dennis Arnett and JohnIdng. 

Welcome Mike, Dennis and John to Sir Branch 149. We 

look forward to getting to know you better and getting 

you involved in our various Sir activities. 

Our June speaker, Mayor Scott Sedgley, provided a 

very informative presentation about a proposed ballot 

item to increase the City of Napa sales tax to generate 

additional funding for key municipal projects. It gener-

ated a lot of discussion and questions among the Sir 

members during the question-and-answer portion of 

the mayor’s presentation.   

Our next luncheon is the Ladies Day Picnic on July 18, 

2024 for Branh 149 and I hope to see as many of you 

and your ladies as possible.  

YOU STILL HAVE TIME TO GET TICKETS. CONTACT  

TREASURER, BILL CLARK, AT 707 253-2477 TO ORDER 

YOUR TICKETS!! 

Remember, invite a friend to join us for lunch and you 

will earn a free lunch in the future.  

Peter Dreier Big Sir 2024 

CHECK OUT PAGE 2 TO WIN A BOTTLE OF WINE.  

Email me the correct answer at  

dkwonderful@gmail.com JOKE ON 3 

*LOST AND FOUND* 

2 TICKETS TO THE LADIES DAYH PICNIC 

FOUND ON CHECK IN TABLE AT MAY 7TH LUNCHEON 

PAID WITH CREDIT CARD 

 
  

SIRS 149 BRANCH NEEDS 

YOUR HELP GETTING RAFFLE 

PRIZE DONATIONS FOR THE 

2024 LADIES DAY PICNIC 

The raffle prize tickets that we sell at the Ladies 

Day Picnic on July 16, 2024, are our major fund-

raiser of the year and help us to subsidize and 

keep costs affordable for both the picnic and the 

Christmas Dinner. We depend upon members 

to help us secure raffle prize donations from 

the community. We need the help of all SIR 

members. 

THE DATE & LOCATION OF THE PICNIC HAS 

CHANGED. THE NEW DATE IS JULY 16, 2024, 

AND IT WILL BE HELD AT THE ELKS LODGE 

INSTEAD OF CHARDONNAY GOLF COURSE. 

Once you secure a donation, please contact either 

Jim Davis at 707 226-1119, Jim-

myWD@comcast.net or Adrain Fenderson at 707 

479-4688, napadentist@sbcglobal.net and they 

will coordinate with you to collect the donations. 

They will need a description of the donation, the 

name of who donated the item, the value of the 

donation, and name of the member securing the 

donation.   

The deadline for submitting a donation to Jim 

or Adrain is Friday, 7/12/24.  

Thank you to all SIR 149 members who can help 

us obtain Raffle Prizes for the 2024 Ladies Day 

Picnic at Elks Lodge! 

mailto:JimmyWD@comcast.net
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Statistics 

Current membership = 210 

Number of Sirs at our June = 83 

Number of guests at our June meeting=2 

Number of new members 2024 11 

Number of new applications = 2 

  

 

 ACTIVITIES CHAIRMEN 

Bicycling Bill Shields 287-1246 

   Ass’t.  Chuck Youngson 225-2814.  

Bocce Mario Mazzoleni  227-8977 

Book Exch. Bill Wheadon 224-3901 

Cards Bob Hairston 252-0252  

Clasic Cars Dan McCabe 224-6835 

   Ass’t. Dan Silveira 252-2284 

Computers Adrian Fenderson 479-4688 

Cribbage Bob Benning  337-2614 

Fishing Looking for a new chair 

Golf      WeeklyMike Murrell 666-5810 

   Monthly Jim Keller         415 827-4904 

   Sec./Treas. Jim Keller         415 827-4904    

HNDCP. Larry Timmer 252-8079 

   Area 7 Golf  Chairman 

 Jim Keller         415 827-4904 

Trips Dan McCabe 224-6835 

 

Romeo Adrian Fenderson 479-4688 

Travel Looking for a new chairman 

RV’s/Roving Roosters 

Coordinator David Dennis 392-8837 

Theater Bob Benning 337-2614 

 Adrian Fenderson 479-4688 

Veteran’s Act.fahlstromdelcare@att.net  

 Del Fahlstrom 

Walkers Dave Henry 227-7413 

Website Adrian Fenderson 479-4688 

Wine Tasting  Ron Schneider 812-8421 

 Chris Bailey        925 8904630 

 

PAST BIG SIRS 

1992  Lou Hughes 1993  F. Heid * 

1994 W. Barber* 1995  T. Tomlinson* 

1996 D. Gibson * 1997  P. Miller 

1998 D. Westover * 1999  E. Coyne* 

2000 B. Johnson * 2001 D. Newell * 

2002 M. Jack * 2003 D. Brooks* 

2004 K. Pieper 2005 J. Gibbany* 

2006 A. Brambrink 2007 T. Jensen 

2008   E. Suden 2009 G. Greco * 

2010 C. Harris 2011 J. Chandler 

2012 D. Collins 2013 R. Barker 

2014 J. Cox 2015 T. Borman 

2016 D. Pangburn 2017 Stu Williams* 

2018 J. Prudhomme 2019  Carl Hammond 

2020     Carl Hammond 2021-22 Tom Dawson 

2023    Ron Irwin 

 

* Deceased 

CREDIT CARDS NOW ACCEPTED FOR SIR 149 PAYMENTS 

Bill Clark, 149 Treasurer, has received approval to start using the  Square applica-

tion to process onsite credit card payments from  members for all Sir related 

activities beginning with our May 7, 2024, luncheon at the Elks Lodge.Members 

will now be able to use their credit card to pay for monthly lunches, annual dues 

and tickets to special events like the July Ladies Day Picnic and Christmas Dinner. 

We encourage a few members to be our 149 Guinea Pigs and try using their 

credit card at the May meeting to see how it is works. However, since this is a 

new endeavor for our volunteers taking payments, please also bring cash or a 

check in case we encounter a glitch. 

 

mailto:fahlstromdelcare@att.net


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It is with great sadness that I am informing 
you about Stu Williams passing Stu was a 
long-time member of Sirs Branch 149 join-
ing in January 2014. Stu was actively in-
volved in a variety of SIR functions of 
Branch 149, serving on various commit-
tees, Board of Directors and was our 2014 
Big Sir. 
 

Stu also severed at the Regional and State 
level of SIR, including as the State Presi-
dent in 2017. 
Stu was77 years old. We will miss him. 
 

At this time, we do not have any information 
regarding a memorial or services. Our 
thoughts and prayers are with Stu, Joann 
and the family. 

Fellow Sirs, 

COMFORT REPORT FOR JULY NEWSLETTER 
 

Fellow Sirs, 
Sometimes writing a Comfort Report isn’t very comforting. It is sad to report that in the last month, we lost two long-
time and very active Sirs with the passing of Bart Barthlemy and Stu Williams. Bart was the founder of our Wine Tip-
plers activity and a great activity chairman. Stu was a past Little and Big Sir and a past State President of Sirs. He also 
supported Branch 149 with his legal expertise. Bart and Stu both lived in the Berryessa area for many years and spon-
sored several Berryessa Sirs. They will both be missed by all. On behalf of Branch 149, I offer our condolences to Bart 
and Stu’s family.  
I do have some good news to report. Our Past Big Sir and past Chaplin, Jim Prudhomme, is recovery well from a triple 
bypass operation. He is still in ICU at the Queen as I write this but hopes to be home soon. We wish him well and pray 
that he will have a complete recovery and be able to soon resume his normal activities.  
We continue to pray for healing and comfort for all our fellow Sirs who are dealing with various medical issues. Please 
send an email to Ron Irwin at irwinron@att.net, or phone him at (707)363-8754, if you know of anyone who is dealing 
with any health issues. Ron will provide the information to our Newsletter Editor.  
Ron Irwin,  
Acting Comfort Chairman 
 
 
 
Just got off the phone with Jim Prudhomme, at the Queen of The Valley. As you may know Jim went into the QOV for a 
triple bypass on Monday. He has been moved out of ICU and can have visitors and phone calls (707 815-1932). 
A new problem with his kidney has taken over the attention of the physicians, as he is starting a mild walking program in 
the hospital. He had a full room of relatives when I called but could always use another friendly voice at the other end. 
Bob Benning 707 226-5945 

 

 

It is with great sadness that I am informing you 
about Bart Barthelemy's passing. Bart was a 
long-time member of Sirs Branch 149. He 
joined in October 2013 and soon after joining 
he started the Wine Tipplers activity and was 
the Activity Chairman until his health declined. 
Bart was a pilot, flying Cargo planes for the Air 
Force for six years, then spending 29 years fly-
ing for TWA. After moving to Napa in 1978 he 
joined the Napa Vintage Flyers Club. He also 
flew for the Civil Air Patrol searching for 
downed planes in California, mostly in the Sier-
ra’s. He also flew for Angel Flight, transporting 
patients from remote places to hospitals. 

Bart was 83 years old. We will m

  



Bicycling with SIRs Bill Shields & 

Chuck Youngson: SIR bike riders meet 

every Thursday  For more information 

contact Bill by email 

t bshields6@comcast.net or phone/text at 

707-287-1246; 

at chyoungson@yahoo.com or 707-225-

2814.  

Bocce with SIR Mario Mazzoleni: 
Thursday is BOCCE Day for SIRS on 
the Bocce Pavilion at the Napa 
Senior Center. For more infor-
mation, please contact SIR Mario 
Mazzoleni   
at 1mariomazzoleni@gmail.com or 
call or text to 227-8977.  

Book Exchange with SIR Bill Wheadon:  

Bill and colleagues have a wonderful dis-

play of books for loan, covering several 

tables.  The Book Exchange Table, invites 

you donate books!  When the supply of 

books exceeds the Sirs storage area the 

overflow will be donated to the Napa 

Library and just about every month we 

take a large box of books to the library. 

Thanks for your generous gift of books 

Your spouse of significant other may 

come before the meeting to pick out 

books.  For more info, contact SIR Bill 

Wheadon at 707-224-3901.  

Cards with SIR Bob Hairston:  y.  
The poker group has changed their 
meeting day. We now play on Mon-
day at 1PM at the Elks. No more 
Thursdays. Bob’s email is  
forebleepers@yahoo.com  
 

Newsletter Editor 

I’m still in asking for every-

one’s help please send me 

your photos. Contact me at 

Dkwonderful@gmail.com or 

text at 925-548- 5714. 

 

Classic Cars with SIR Dan McCa-
be:  If the weather permits, bring your 
classic to our SIRS meeting.  For 
more info., contact me at 707-224-6835 
or  

djmccabe547@comcast.net. 

CRIBBAGE meets on the third Monday 

of each month. Our next date is July 15. 

It will be in my backyard at 2571 Patricia 

Drive. Come in the side gate and enjoy a 

great time beginning at 2 pm. All skill levels and ob-

servers are always welcome. Want to learn to play? 

This is a great time for that too!   We play until 4 pm 

and that can allow 2 or 3 games to be played. A good 

time is guaranteed for all. SIR Bob Benning 707 226-

5945 

TRIPS  Dan McCabe 

A small group from SIRS 149 had a great time watching the 

Mixed Nutts vs Meristem at Borman Field on the grounds of the 

Yountville Veterans Home. Hot DoGs, chips, water and Ice 

Cream were provided by the Tug McGraw Foundation. Those in 

attendance made a donating to Jennifer Brusstar, CEO of the 

Tug McGraw foundation. On May 9th some of us returned as Sir 

Bill Parks came back to see Tug's Brother,  Hank McGraw. 

Bill  played Baseball with Hank when they were young. It was 

great to watch Hank throw out the first pitch to Bill. SIRS 149 

will be returning to Borman Field on Saturday, July 13th to 

watch another Mixed Nutts Baseball game. 

Romeo 

The event is not planned yet.  If you 
have any ideas let me know 

Adrian Fenderson 478-4688  Looking for new chair 

mailto:bshields6@comcast.net
mailto:chyoungson@yahoo.com
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mailto:Dkwonderful@gmail.com
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Napa SIRS golf is coordinated by both Jim Keller 
(jimkellerrealestae@icloud.com) and Mike Mur-
rell (mikemurrell.1@gmail.com).  Please contact 
them to get on their lists to be notified of up-
coming events. There are weekly golf outings 
(both 9 and 18 holes) at a variety of courses 
generally within one hour of Napa.  

  
 
 
 
 

  

 Weekly Sirs Coffee (or Coffee with Bob 
and Mike) and conversation with your fellow 
Sirs. 
 

Every Tuesday at 9 a.m. at Brewed Cof-
fee at 865 Factory Store Drive in the Fac-
tory Outlet Center off of Freeway Drive. 
 

Bob Benning and Mike Murrell are co-
chairing this new activity. This activity is 
open to members of both Branch 149 and 
65. Come for coffee and serious or silly talk 
and to meet new friends with similar inter-
ests. One requirement: leave emotions and 
weapons at home. Bob and Mike's email 
addresses are:bobofnapa@gmail.com      

mikemurrell.1@gmail.com 

 

NAPA SIR GOLF Q2 2024 

SIR State Spring Golf 

*Mike Murrell 

mikemurrell.1@gmail.com - 707.666.5810 

JimKellerRealEstate@icloud.com - 415.827.4904 

 I am stepping down as coordinator of the weekly 
golf activity. on or before Sept. 1. PLEASE STEP 
UP and help your SIRS organization and volunteer 
to become the Weekly Golf Coordinator. On Sep-
tember 1, we will be without a coordinator and 
will be unable to maintain this vital activity. 
Please help us all to continue to play golf. Con-
tact your Big SIR or Mike Murrell. . 

Wine Tasting with the Wine tipplers 
 

Wine Tasting with Christopher Bailey  

Our tasting will be $10 each.  Please RSVP and be prompt for 

the 2pm blind tasting Chris Bailey 925 8904630 

 

 

“ Wine Tipplers had 13 attendees at the June blind tating 
where we tasted 6 whites to see what whites we would 
serve at the Ladies Day picnic.  

And the winners were  Bogle Chardonnay 2nd was Husch 
Chardonnay and 3rd wasClo du Bois Pinot Grigio

JOKES 

• Irony of Age: When you're a baby, you're taken care of by your parents. When parents grow old, they're taken care of by 
their baby. 

• Why do seniors never trust stairs? Because they’re always up to something! 
  The old man was sitting on the examining table in the doctor’s office having his hearing checked. The doctor poked his light      

scope in the old man’s ear and said, “Hey, you have a suppository in your ear!” “Rats,” said the old man. “Now I know where  

my hearing aid went.” 

• "I don't have wrinkles, I have wisdom highlights." 

• Why do seniors never trust stairs? Because they’re always up to something! 
• Turning 70 is like turning 21 in celsius. 

mailto:jimkellerrealestae@icloud.com
mailto:mikemurrell.1@gmail.com
mailto:bobofnapa@gmail.com
mailto:mikemurrell.1@gmail.com
mailto:mikemurrell.1@gmail.com%20-%20707.666.5810
mailto:JimKellerRealEstate@icloud.com%20-%20415.827.4904


Walkers with SIR Dave 
Henry:    
 

Monday Walkers, 
 

 
 We  meet in the East parking lot 
at Nob Hill Market. At 8:00 AM we will cross 
Trancas Ave and walk the perimeter of 
Trancas Crossing Park. Then we will walk the 
River Walk from Trancas to Lincoln. The 
course is level and paved. So, there is no 

mud or strenuous hills to climb. I hope to see 
many of you there. Any 
questions please contact me. 
 

Best Dave Henry 

l: dhenry91@comcast.net 

Mobile: (707) 227 7413  

Webpage & Facebook with Adrian 

Fenderson:  We are proud of our SIR 

#149 website. Note that there is a 

button that will be linked to a PDF of the 

new person application. Please look 

at our site and suggest any changes you would like to 

see so that we can make it very user friendly.  We 

encourage all SIRS to keep up with what is happening 

between newsletters by signing up for Facebook and 

look at our SIR Branch 149 Facebook page. Also watch 

the Upcoming Events column and calendar on our 

website Home Page at www.branch149.sirinc2.org.  

Please send any happenings, updates, and photos of 

SIR events to SIR Adrian at 

napadentist@sbcglobal.netor contact him at 479-

4688. 

ROVING ROOSTERS 

 The group attended the first outing of the year to Lake Siski-
you near Mt. Shasta City. Between golf, fishing and sight-
seeing, we all had a great time and the fish “that got away,” 
got bigger each time the story was told!  

Our next event will be in August when we roll 
away to Graeagle for a week of fun filled activi-
ties. If you would like to join us and have an RV 
of some type, call or email me for details.  
 

 

NEW MEMBERS 

mailto:dhenry91@comcast.net
http://www.branch149.sirinc2.org/


 
Many apologies if we have 

missed  
anyone’s names!   

November Birthdays 

JULY Anniversaries 
 

50+ Years of Wedding Bliss 

  

July Birthdys 

Purdy Mark Sue 5-Jul-86 

Rae Ron Linda 24-Jul-75 

Escudero Juan Michelle Madre 21-Jul-79 

Bernie Pat Lynnette 17-Jul-81 

Ross Dal Linda Lucas 4-Jul-92 

Stephenson Mark Kris 21-Jul-06 

Dennis Dave Sandy Swearingen 4-Jul-05 

Timm Bob Darlene 2-Jul-64 60 

Haug Les Wendy Sue 20-Jul-57 67 

Murrell Mike Teresa 6-Jul-74 60 

Benning Bob Karin 27-Jul-69 65 

Clark George Andrea 21-Jul-74 60 

Hanf Rich Sandi 12-Jul-69 65 

Vanoncini Chuck Diane 15-Jul-61 73 

Wallace Eric Nancy 1-Jul-70 54 

Blevins Lee Helen 28-Jul-73 61 

Buss Terry Barbara 10-Jul-66 58 

Ron Rae 4-Jul-1937 

Bill Shields 6-Jul-1948 

Jim Davis 7-Jul-1942 
Ted Simmons 7-Jul-1937 
Steven Kuznetz 8-Jul-1951 
Bruce Black 11-Jul-1949 
Jerry Brown 11-Jul-1938 
Juan Escudero 13-Jul-1948 
Terry Buss 15-Jul-1939 

Mark Purdy 16-Jul-1946 

Ron Collins 18-Jul-1943 

Thomas Dawson 18-Jul-1954 

Bill Priess 18-Jul-1941 

Ira Smith July 18 

Don Krieger 19-Jul-1949 
Dave Helzer 23-Jul-1945 
Jim Huntoon 23-Jul-1934 
Ron Kilby 26-Jul-1939 
Jerry Hasser 27-Jul-1950 
Arnie Bunter 28-Jul-1940 
Sam Guerrera 30-Jul-1938 



 

1. Travel Activity - Arrange outings to ball games or other travel activities. If no one steps up to 
lead this activity, this activity is going away. 
2. Fishing Activity - If you like to fish, volunteer to set up fishing expeditions. Otherwise, this activi-
ty is going away. 
3. Hiking Activity - Arrange monthly (or occasional) hiking opportunities. This is different than the 
weekly Walking Activity. We have not had a hiking activity since COVID. Talk to Don Kieiger to find 
out what is needed to lead this activity. 
4. Comfort Chairman - If anyone is a retired member of the clergy, this a position for you to be our 
Chaplin. If we don't have a Chaplin available, we need a Comfort Chairman. I am currently filling in 
as a Temporary Comfort Chairman. It would be nice if someone else is comfortable in filling this po-
sition on a permanent basis. The Comfort Chairman writes a Comfort report for the Newsletters and 
provides a Comfort Report at the luncheons. 

 

1. Little Sir - always the toughest position to fill but talk to the current or past Little Sirs and you will 
find that it's not that much work. However, it is a 3-year commitment as the Little Sir becomes the 
Big Sir the following year and the Past Big Sir on the 3rd year. Past Little and Big Sirs are always 
available to make sure the new Little Sir doesn't fail. The main job for the Little Sir is to schedule 
speakers/entertainment for the luncheons. You will find that you will get a lot of suggestions from 
other members and other Sir organizations, so it isn't that difficult to find good speakers. 

 

 

 

 

Sir is a volunteer organization. We need volunteers to be Activity Leaders, Committee Chair-
men, and members of The Branch Executive Committee (BEC). The BEC consists of 12 Sir volun-
teers and is the controlling board for our corporation. This year we have the following Activity 
Leader positions open: 

Next year we need a few new Sir members to volunteer to serve on the 2025 BEC in one of the fol-
lowing open positions: 

These positions will be filled!! If we don't get volunteers the easy way, we will get "volunteers" the 
old-fashioned way - by soliciting volunteers. So, if you get called on to consider being a member of 
the BEC in 2025, be prepared to "volunteer"!! 

If you have questions about any of these openings, please give me a call or send me an 
email. You could also contact our Little Sir or Big Sir to answer any questions about these po-
sitions. 

Ron Irwin   

Nominating Chairman 

irwinron@att.net 

(707)363-8754 

 

mailto:irwinron@att.net


Sir Dan McCabe has organized a great outing for Sir Branch 149 members and guests 
to enjoy the Mixed Nutts baseball game at Borman Field on the grounds of the 
Yountville Veterans Home on JULY 13, 2024. 
 

Mixed Nuts Breakfast and Baseball.  

Tug McGraw's Behind Home Plate Pancake Breakfast & Game for Heroes 
Softball Game 

PANCAKE BREAKFAST 8:00am 

Game 9:00am 

Gates Open at 7:45am 

Cleve Borman Field , Veterans Home of California, Yountville, CA 

Price: $15 for adults $5 for children 8 and under includes breakfast and 
softball game. 

Honorary Team Captains Will and Natalie Chesney 

A former member of SEAL Team Six and best selling author of "No Ordinary 
Dog Book", Will has been part of military operations that have changed the 
course of this world. We are excited to have Natalie, Will's wife a former col-
lege softball player joining us! But wait...this will be Jim Mellick and his wife, 
Marcia's first flight since 2001-we are honored! Welcome to our Mixed Nutts 
Team!  

 Kicking off the day, Tug McGraw's “Sit Behind Home Plate Pancake Break-
fast and “Game for Heroes Softball Game” will be held from 8am to 11am on 
Saturday, July 13, 2024 on the historic Cleve Borman Field located at Veter-
ans Home of California, Yountville. 

The Tug McGraw Foundation and their team will prepare freshly made pan-
cakes, sausage, and scrambled eggs and will be accompanied by coffee and 
orange juice. And Mimosas are available for our adult patrons for an extra 
fee.  

Then get ready for the “Game for Heroes Softball Game,” where The 
Yountville Veterans Home Mixed Nutts Team will take on the Napa County 
K9 Sheriffs. The 6-inning softball game will feature our nation’s heroes veter-
ans, first responders and honorary Captains, Navy SEAL, Will Chesney and 
Artist James Mellick. 

Game time starts at 9:00am and will close with the trophy and awards 
presentation.  

 Please Contact Dan McCabe and let him know you are going. 707-738-
0842 djmccabe547@comcast.net 

mailto:djmccabe547@comcast.net


Big Sir Peter Dreier awarding 90 year Age Certifi-

cate to John Lansings.  

Neill and Bill manning our booth 

at the Farmer’s Market 

Tom Atkinson and Jim Soule  

showing off 



THE MAYOR 

LIZ HARKIRK 

LAST MONTH’S SPEAKERS MAYOR SCOTT 

SEDGLEY DISCUSSING PROPOSED SALES 

TAX INCREASE 

Julie 



 
Sir Dan McCabe has organized a great outing for Sir Branch 149 members and 
guests to enjoy the Mixed Nutts baseball game at Borman Field on the grounds of the 
Yountville Veterans Home on JULY 13, 2024. 
 

Mixed Nuts Breakfast and Baseball.  

Tug McGraw's Behind Home Plate Pancake Breakfast & Game for Heroes 
Softball Game 

PANCAKE BREAKFAST 8:00am 

Game 9:00am 

Gates Open at 7:45am 

Cleve Borman Field , Veterans Home of California, Yountville, CA 

Price: $15 for adults $5 for children 8 and under includes breakfast and 
softball game. 

Honorary Team Captains Will and Natalie Chesney 

A former member of SEAL Team Six and best selling author of "No Ordinary 
Dog Book", Will has been part of military operations that have changed the 
course of this world. We are excited to have Natalie, Will's wife a former col-
lege softball player joining us! But wait...this will be Jim Mellick and his wife, 
Marcia's first flight since 2001-we are honored! Welcome to our Mixed Nutts 
Team!  

 Kicking off the day, Tug McGraw's “Sit Behind Home Plate Pancake Break-
fast and “Game for Heroes Softball Game” will be held from 8am to 11am on 
Saturday, July 13, 2024 on the historic Cleve Borman Field located at Veter-
ans Home of California, Yountville. 

The Tug McGraw Foundation and their team will prepare freshly made pan-
cakes, sausage, and scrambled eggs and will be accompanied by coffee and 
orange juice. And Mimosas are available for our adult patrons for an extra 
fee.  

Then get ready for the “Game for Heroes Softball Game,” where The 
Yountville Veterans Home Mixed Nutts Team will take on the Napa County 
K9 Sheriffs. The 6-inning softball game will feature our nation’s heroes veter-
ans, first responders and honorary Captains, Navy SEAL, Will Chesney and 
Artist James Mellick. 

Game time starts at 9:00am and will close with the trophy and awards 
presentation.  

 Please Contact Dan McCabe and let him know you are going.  
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2023 OFFICERS 

Big  Sir  Peter Dreier 257-3630 

Little Sir  Vacant 

Secretary George Clark 812-5385 

Asst. Sec Pete Stupey 252-1066  

Treasurer Bill Clark  253-2477 

Asst. Treasurer  Bob Klein 310-5947 

Email branch149@sirinc2.org  

 DIRECTORS 

Tom Atkinson 1st Year 224-3392 

Neil Barker  2nd Year 235-6645 

Byron Petterson  2nd Year 337-1971 

Gerry Schneider            2nd Year 253-1596 

Bob Weeks 1st Year 255-3482 

Ron Irwin  Past Big Sir  363-8754 

COMMITTEE CHAIRMEN 

Attendance Bill Wheadon  224-3901 

Membership Byron Petterson 337-1971 

Newsletter Don Krieger  925-548-5714 

Auditors Rex Williams  707-255-5834  

 Bill Parks  707-326-9596  

Birthdays Steve Smith  326-3914 

Greeters (open) 

Statistician/Historian  

Dennis Pangburn  224-9231 

PhotosAdrian Fenderson  255-6502 

Parliamentarian   Ed Suden  226-5310 

Nominating Chair  Ron Irwin  363-8754 

HONORARY LIFETIME MEMBERS 

 Paul Miller  Al Brambrink  

Keith Pieper           James Schlatter  

Bobbie Hairston Dennis Pangburn    

Ed Suden Stuart Williams Past State Pres. HLM 

Adrian Fenderson 

DESTINGUISHED SERVICE AWARD 

Adrian Fenderson    Byron Petterson     Mike Murrell 

Carl Hammond     Tim Borman       Stu Williams 

Peter Dreier     Dennis Pangborn   Jim Prudhomme 

Tom Dawson      Ron Irwin       Rex Williams  

The Cribbage guys looking pretty 

chilled. 



SON’S IN RETIREMENT 

WINE VALLEY BRANCH #149 

26 RAVENWOOD LANE 

NAPA, CA 94558 


